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Town of Wellfleet - Board of Selectmen

COA Long Pond Room
June 5, 2007
Special Meeting - Minutes
The meeting was called to order at 7:00 p.m. by Chairwoman Jacqueline Beebe.  Selectmen present included Dale Donovan, Ira Wood, Michael May and Jerry Houk.  Assistant Town Administrator Rex Peterson also attended.
Announcements - 7PM

· Chairwoman Jacqui Beebe commented on the resignation of Town Administrator Tim Smith.
New Business – 7:05PM

1. Board/Committee Re-Appointments 

· Board of Assessors - Nancy Vail
· Coastal & Pond Access Committee – Morton Miller and Thomas Peters
· Conservation Commission - Cyndi Moe 

· Board of Health - Richard Willecke
· Hearings Officer

· Local Comprehensive Planning Committee - Barbara Gray
· Local Housing Partnership – Cynthia Hope and Judy Taylor
· Open Space Committee - Cynthia Hope, Robert Hubby and Robert Jackson
· Shellfish Advisory Committee - Barbara Brennessel and Helen Miranda Wilson
· Zoning Board of Appeals - Bruce Drucker
Jerry Houk commented on seats available with some commissions and hopes to see more volunteers filling the positions.
MOTION: To move that the Board of Selectmen vote to re-appoint the above members.

Motion by:  
Dale Donovan.

Seconded by: 
Jerry Houk.

Yea  5
   Nay  0
2. Discussion of process for T.A. search and transition.

Jacqui Beebe handed out a packet of recruitment information, gathered by Tim Smith. Do the Selectmen want to hire a consultant for the search of a new TA? Jerry Houk suggested a search committee made up of residents should be considered. The members would be screened by the Selectmen.  Mr. Donovan would like the Selectmen to review all the resumes. He felt that in the past a search committee was less successful, and a consultant proved more valuable in the search for a TA. Ira Wood felt that it would not be harmful to have a consultant. The expertise and knowledge a consultant has would provide a different view on a different level. Jerry Houk re-iterated his view that he felt that a screening committee would be a better avenue. Examples of the Superintendent of Nauset School District, and the Wellfleet Fire Chief were discussed on the differences of the hiring process. Helen Miranda Wilson noted the difference between a Fire Chief and a TA is that the TA works hand in hand with the Selectmen.  She agreed with Jerry Houk that there is a brain pool within the town that would be just as beneficial or even more so, than a consultant. Jacqui Beebe stated that a consultant would provide guidance and allow the board to keep control over the selection. There are ways to gather the public’s input at public hearings. Dale Donovan read the charter explaining how to begin the advertising process.  The board agreed that an advertisement should be placed ASAP, then the decision of a search committee vs. consultant be made. Helen Miranda Wilson suggested that the job description should be revised. The advertisement should be submitted to papers by next week.
MOTION: To move that the Board of Selectmen vote to have the chairwoman call three consultants to have them come to a meeting.
Motion by:  
Ira Wood.

Seconded by: 
Michael May.

Yea  4
   Nay  0    Abstain 1

Jacqui would like to discuss with Rex on the day to day operations. Rex notified the board that Tim has made provisions for the big projects. Ira Wood would like Rex to keep the board informed and in the loop.  Jacqui Beebe suggested that in order to give Rex the authority to act as the Town Administrator, the board would have to vote him as Interim Town Administrator. The TA is on three boards which would need to be covered. Tim suggested to Jacqui that Rex could cover Cable and Seamas, and have Suzanne Thomas cover CCRTA.
MOTION: To move that the Board of Selectmen vote to have Rex and Suzanne cover the board meetings.

Motion by:  
Jacqui Beebe.

Seconded by: 
Jerry Houk.

Yea  5
   Nay  0

Open Session

· Jerry Houk believes that the town is in violation of the Town Charter since the Personnel Board is not in existence.  John Makely, the last chair of the Personnel board, spoke on the history of the board. Dale Donovan notified the board that the Personnel Board is still in existence however lacks members to meet a quorum.  He suggested that looking at the personnel by-laws will assist in the hiring process. 
· Jerry Houk spoke against the DPW. Many committees and department heads have tried to meet with DPW to get things done and were unsuccessful.  He was concerned that he mentioned two weeks prior to Memorial Day that the cemeteries needed attention, and it has yet to be taken care of. In addition, trash barrels were found over flowing at the cemeteries. The baseball field was in disrepair while in the midst of baseball/softball season. He continued with mentioning that fellow employees were being verbally disrespected by DPW employees when attempting to discuss these concerns. Mr. Houk would like the Selectmen to stand firm on taking care of the multiple and seemingly growing issues within the department. 

· Michael Frazier commented on the lack of cutting grass and road maintenance which creates hazards and possible lawsuits. He also mentioned that he was aware of possible retaliation/punishment from superiors to subordinates due to complaints being lodged against them. 
· Mike May commented that Commercial Street’s condition is unacceptable and though he has mentioned it several times it has yet to be fixed. He is very irritated with the situation. Jacqui Beebe admitted that she also has noticed the unmanaged condition of Commercial Street and is concerned with the possible hazards it could bring.
MOTION: To move that the Board of Selectmen vote to direct the Town Administrator to direct DPW to fill the hole at the pump and take care of other grounds maintenance as soon as possible.

Motion by:  
Jerry Houk.

Seconded by: 
Michael May.

Yea  5
   Nay  0

· Helen Miranda Wilson spoke about the board possibly reimbursing Gordon Peabody on the Herring River Technical Committee for coping material pertinent to the meetings. Ira Wood will speak to Gordon, but feels that reimbursement is not needed.
MOTION: To move that the Board of Selectmen vote to adjourn the special meeting.

Motion by:  
Jerry Houk.

Seconded by: 
Michael May.

Yea  5
   Nay  0

The special meeting adjourned at 8:28 p.m.
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Respectfully submitted,

Elizabeth G. Hartsgrove

Executive Assistant




     




     

______

Jacqueline Beebe, Chair               Michael May                                
      Ira Wood      

Dale Donovan                               Jerry Houk
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